
NOTICE OF ROAD CLOSURE

Saturday 26th November 2022 6am - 9pm

Dear Resident/Business Owner

Saturday 26th November 2022 will see the return of the Burnham-on-Sea Christmas lights switch on event held by Burnham Chamber of Trade and Burnham Retail Group.

In order to facilitate the event and in the interests of safety for all those involved in running or attending the event the following roads will be closed to all vehicular traffic:
Chapel Street
College Street
High Street
Regent Street
Princess Street (from Princess Theatre to Victoria Street)
South Street
Victoria Street (from Vicarage Street to College Street)
As a result of these closures the following roads will be inaccessible by vehicle:
Cottage Row
George Street

These closures are applied via the ‘Sedgemoor District Council (Burnham Victoria Street, High Street, Regent Street, Princess Street, Chapel Street, College Street, South Street) Order 2022’ under Section 21 of the Town Police Clauses Act 1847.

[bookmark: PleaseEnsureYourCarsAreRemovedFromTheAre]Please ensure your cars are removed from the area before 6am on the day of the event. On-street parking will be suspended within the closed area - No Waiting, Loading or Parking. These closures also apply to blue-badge holders. Access to properties by emergency vehicles or pedestrians on foot will not be affected.

In the unlikely event of severe inclement weather on Saturday, the Switch on will be re- scheduled for one week later to Saturday 3rd December 2022, in which case the Notice above shall apply.

Should you have any questions or concerns relating to the above notice please contact Ian Jefferies on 07903 463700.

Thank you for your patience in allowing our community groups to put on this event each year and allowing us to support the local community in this way.
	Delivered on behalf of Burnham Retail Group and Burnham-on-Sea Chamber of Trade and Commerce.
